Minutes of the June 14, 2001 CARS Meeting

Ed Ule, K0YOG, called the meeting to order at 19:10.

Treasurers Report

Lynn Bartschi, AC6CY, reported a total balance of \$554.24, however he had between \$200 and \$300 in membership renewals to deposit.

Old Business

Ed, K0YOG, has mailed out application forms and Field Day forms.

Tim, KD6NRB, reported that he and Doug, WB6MFV, would clean up the repeater site this year.

Don, WA6KML, received a credit memo from CDF for rent for the repeater site. The memo stated that the rent fees were waved because the repeater is being used by a VIP group. Several club members are also VIP members.

New Business

Ed, K0YOG, reported that the back up repeater AA6PM/R 145.310 has been removed. He said that a repeater owned by Ed Parsons, 146.895 PL 103.5 could be used as back up for the net, however, it could not be used for ragchew. This repeater is dedicated to CDF and Ebbetts Pass Search and Rescue. Jim, KO6HV, suggested the possibility of using a Sonora repeater for back up.

Vernon Hansen, KD6UI, is moving and brought a number of items to give to those interested.

Ed, K0YOG, announced that the next meeting is scheduled for September 20. He also said that the nominating committee should get to work to find new officers for next year.

Sandy, KF6QVE, reported that someone is needed to organize the Christmas party this year because she will be away until December 10th. The Christmas party will be held on December 15th. Several sites for the Christmas party were suggested. Lynn, AC6CY, will check with the Sierra Bible Church, Fred, WB6QVI, will check with the Congregational Church in Murphys and Ed, K0YOG, will check on the Veterans Hall in Angels Camp.

Field Day

Field Day will be held on June 23rd and June 24th, at the old dump site in Avery. This location is approximately three miles from Highway 4 on Sheepranch Road and about ½ mile before Fullen Road. Fred, WB6QUI will bring a large sign and about 75 feet of RG8 coax. Jim KO6HV reported that there will be 4 radios in active use with 2 spares

available. Also there will be 6 generators. The frequencies used will depend on the propagation on those days. Jim will have logs to record contacts on. He also rented a porta potty for \$79.

There will be hamburgers, hotdogs and chili as well as potluck items. Jim said that he will provide a round table, however, folding tables are also needed. He will also have 6 copies of the WA6YGA license.

Fred, WB6QVI, reported that although we did not have Special Events this year, he has received 5 additional requests for certificates for contacts made last year.

The meeting was adjourned at 19:54.

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Barnum, KF6REW, Secretary